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STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY H.E RAMSES JOSEPH CLELAND,

AMBASSADOR AND PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE, TUESDAY 7TH MAY, 2019

REVIEW OF CÔTE D’IVOIRE
Thank you, Mr. President.

Ghana warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of Côte d’Ivoire to the UPR and thanks them for the presentation. 

We commend the progress made by Côte d’Ivoire since the last UPR to fulfill its international human rights obligations, and to implement previous UPR recommendations it had accepted. We welcome in particular the adoption of a new Constitution in 2016 anchored on respect for the rule of law, as well as several domestic human rights legislations adopted with the view of strengthening the country’s democratic architecture.
Ghana encourages Côte d’Ivoire to continue with these positive initiatives and ensure their full implementation.
In a constructive spirit Ghana wishes to make the following three recommendations to Côte d’Ivoire:
i. Continue with the ongoing efforts to ratify the Convention on the Protection 
of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families;

ii. Consider ratifying the OP-CAT at the earliest convenience;
iii. Adopt measures to guarantee appropriate financial resources and full 

independence of the National Human Rights Commission.  
Ghana wishes Côte d’Ivoire a successful review. 

I thank you.        
